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City of Winsted 
City Council Meeting 
Council Chambers 
Tuesday, November 20, 2012 
6:00 p.m. 
 
Present:  Mayor Steve Stotko 
   Council Member Tom Ollig 
   Council Member Bonnie Quast 
   Council Member Dave Mochinski 
   Council Member George Schulenberg 
 
Staff Present:  Brad Martens, City Administrator 
   Deborah R. Boelter, City Clerk-Treasurer       
 
         
1) Mayor Stotko called the meeting to order at 6:00  p.m.  
 

a) The Pledge of Allegiance was taken. 
 

2) Consent Agenda 
 
 Council Member Schulenberg motioned to adopt the Co nsent Agenda as presented.  Council 

Member Quast seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5 -0. 
   
 a)  Minutes – City Council – Work Session – November 7,  2012 
 
  Accepted the minutes of the City Council Work Session of November 7, 2012. 

  
 b) Minutes – City Council – Regular Meeting – Nove mber 7, 2012 
 
  Accepted the minutes of the City Council Regular Meeting of November 7, 2012.  
  
 c) Minutes – City Council – Special Work Session –  November 9, 2012 
 
  Accepted the minutes of the City Council Special Work Session of November 9, 2012. 
 
 d) Minutes – Canvassing Board Meeting – November 1 5, 2012 
 
  Accepted the minutes of the Canvassing Board Meeting of November 15, 2012. 
 
 e) Minutes – Planning Commission – October 8, 2012  
 

 Accepted the minutes of the October 8, 2012 Planning Commission Meeting. 

 f) Schedule Public Hearing – Fee Schedule Ordinanc e 
 
 Scheduled a Public Hearing for December 18, 2012 at 6:00 p.m. to consider adopting 
 amendments to the Fee Schedule Ordinance. 

 g) Resolution R-12-32 - Winsted Volunteer Fire Dep artment Relief Association – Gambling 
 Contribution  

 
 Adopted Resolution R-12-32 to accept a contribution from gambling proceeds from the Winsted 
 Volunteer Fire Department Relief Association in the amount not to exceed $25,000.00 to be 
 dedicated toward the Winsted Volunteer Fire Department’s Capital Improvement Plan, specifically 
 for the purchase of Fire Equipment. 

 h) Resolution R-12-33 - Winsted Volunteer Fire Dep artment Relief Association – Gambling 
 Contribution  
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 Adopted Resolution R-12-33 to accept an annual contribution from gambling proceeds from the 
 Winsted Volunteer Fire Department Relief Association in the amount of $15,000.00 to be 
 dedicated toward the Winsted Volunteer Fire Department’s Capital Improvement Plan. 
  

 i) Assessment Certification of Abated Blight Prope rties - Resolution R-12-34 
 

 Adopted Resolution R-12-34 Certifying the Charges for the Abatement of Blighting Conditions 
 and Levying it as a Special Assessment to Certain Winsted Properties.  

 j)  Salary Step Increase – Dan Pohl, Police Office r 
 

 Authorized a salary step increase for Dan Pohl, Police Officer, effective November 7, 2012. 
 

 k) Road Closure Request – Lewis Avenue West – Satu rday, December 8, 2012 
 

 Approved a request for a road closure on Lewis Avenue West, north of Third Street South from 
 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, December 8, 2012 for the Fifth Annual Winsted Vintage 
 Snowmobile Show. 

 l)  Temporary On-Sale Liquor License – St. John’s Lutheran Church 

 Approved a one (1) to four (4) day temporary On-Sale Liquor License for St. John’s Lutheran 
 Church on December 7, 2012 in the Fellowship Hall at St. John’s Lutheran Church, 410-1st Street 
 North. 

 m) October, 2012 Financial Report 
 

  Approved the October, 2012 Financial Report. 
  
 n) October, 2012 Building Permit Report 
 
  Approved the October, 2012 Building Permit Report. 

 
 o) Claims 
  

 Approved the Claims List for November 20, 2012. 
 

3) Public Hearings 
 

a) Resolution R-12-35 – Westgate Neighborhood Impro vement Project Assessment 
 
  The City of Winsted’s Engineer, Mr. Jake Saulsbury, Bolton and Menk, Incorporated, presented  
  the Public Hearing Format for the Westgate Neighborhood Improvement Project Assessment. 
 
  Mr. Saulsbury stated that he will be presenting information on the following items: 

�  The Project schedule. 
�  The completed improvements. 
�  The assessments to the property owners. 
�  The Final Project Cost Summary. 

 
  Mr. Saulsbury stated that following his presentation, he will address any questions, comments  
  and/or any other items discussed. 
 
  Mr. Saulsbury presented the schedule for the Westgate Neighborhood Improvement Project. 

�  The Feasibility Study was completed. 
�  The initial Public Hearing to present the proposed Project was conducted. 
�  The final plans and specifications were completed and approved. 
�  The Project was advertised for construction bids and when the bids were received by the 

designated date, they were opened. 
�  The City Council awarded the Project to Mid-Minnesota Hotmix, Incorporated. 
�  The Project has been substantially completed. 
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�  The Assessment Hearing is being conducted at tonight’s Regular City Council meeting. 
�  In the summer of year 2013, the final construction and the Project close-out will be 

completed. 
 
  Mr. Saulsbury presented the completed improvements to the Westgate Neighborhood. 

�  Street reconstruction. 
�  Storm Sewer improvements. 
�  Lift Station upgrade. 
 

 
 

Mr. Saulsbury gave a brief overview of the City’s Assessment Policy. 
�  The method of financing for the Project is through the sale of a 429 Improvement Bond. 
�  The City’s Assessment Policy provides a uniform and equitable Policy for all property 

owners. 
�  The assessments for the Project were calculated per City Policy: 

·  Forty percent (40%) of the Project costs assessed were for the street improvements. 
·  The Storm Sewer and Lift Station work were not assessed to property owners. 
·  The assessments are based on a “unit” basis. 

 
  Mr. Saulsbury provided information on the assessment payments. 

�  Property owners can pre-pay their assessment without interest for thirty (30) days after 
tonight’s Public Hearing. 

�  Partial pre-payments are also allowed at a minimum payment of $1,000. 
�  If property owners make the decision to not pre-pay, the assessment will be an 

installment payment made with property taxes collected beginning in the year 2013. 
�  In any year thereafter, prior to November 15th of that year, the remaining balance may be 

paid with only interest due for the payment year. 
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�  Assessments not paid in full will be paid through Tax Statements at the bond term of 
fifteen (15) years and the bond interest rate plus 1.0%; which totals 3.33%. 

 
  Mr. Saulsbury presented a summary of the final Project costs. 

�  The total final Project cost for the Westgate Improvement Project is $713,473; which is 
6.4% below the preliminary estimate. 

�  The total final assessed amount of the Project is $152,831; which is 8.4% below the 
preliminary estimate. 

�  The final cost per unit is $2,939; which is 8.4% below the preliminary estimate. 
�  The average annual assessment payment for each affected Westgate Neighborhood 

property owner is forty-five percent (45%) less than shown on the preliminary 
Assessment Roll.  The decreased annual assessment payment is due to the following: 

·  Revisions to the Assessment Policy. 
·  The final Project costs were lower than the estimated total Project costs. 
·  The final assessment rate equaling 3.33% as opposed to the preliminary 

assessment rate equaling 4.50%. 
 

Mr. Saulsbury presented the following chart: 
 

Preliminary Final Project + / (-) From % + / - From

Estimated Costs Costs Estimated Costs Estimated Costs

Total Project Cost $761,993.75 $713,472.57 ($48,521) -6.4%

Standard Section Cost $473,225.00 $433,512.28 ($39,713) -8.4%

Extra Depth and Width Of Pavement (City Cost) $104,875.00 $78,226.08 ($26,649) -25.4%

Storm Sewer Improvements (City Cost) $109,750.00 $58,792.29 ($50,958) -46.4%

Sanitary Sewer Improvements (City Cost) $74,143.75 $142,941.92 $68,798 92.8%

Total Standard Section $473,225.00 $433,512.28 ($39,713) -8.4%

City Contribution – sixty percent (60%) $283,935.00 $260,107.37 ($23,828) -8.4%

Assessable Portion $189,290.00 $173,404.91 ($15,885) -8.4%

Total Units 59.0 59.0 Not Applicable Not Applicable

Cost Per Unit $3,208.31 $2,939.07 ($269.24) -8.4%

Non-Assessable Units 7.0 7.0 Not Applicable Not Applicable

Non-Assessable Cost (City Cost) $22,458.14 $20,573.46 ($1,885) -8.4%

Assessable Units 52.0 52.0 Not Applicable Not Applicable

Total Assessed Amount for Street Improvements $166,831.86 $152,831.45 ($14,000) -8.4%

TOTAL ASSESSED AMOUNT: $166,832 $152,831 ($14,000) -8.4%

TOTAL CITY COST: $595,162 $560,641 ($34,521) -5.8%

TOTAL PROJECT COST: $761,994 $713,473 ($48,521) -6.4%

429 BOND RATE: 4.50% 3.33% -1.17% Not Applicable

Preliminary Final Project + / (-) From % + / - From

Estimated Costs Costs Estimated Costs Estimated Costs

Total Project Cost $761,993.75 $713,472.57 ($48,521) -6.4%

Standard Section Cost $473,225.00 $433,512.28 ($39,713) -8.4%

Extra Depth and Width Of Pavement (City Cost) $104,875.00 $78,226.08 ($26,649) -25.4%

Storm Sewer Improvements (City Cost) $109,750.00 $58,792.29 ($50,958) -46.4%

Sanitary Sewer Improvements (City Cost) $74,143.75 $142,941.92 $68,798 92.8%

Total Standard Section $473,225.00 $433,512.28 ($39,713) -8.4%

City Contribution – sixty percent (60%) $283,935.00 $260,107.37 ($23,828) -8.4%

Assessable Portion $189,290.00 $173,404.91 ($15,885) -8.4%

Total Units 59.0 59.0 Not Applicable Not Applicable

Cost Per Unit $3,208.31 $2,939.07 ($269.24) -8.4%

Non-Assessable Units 7.0 7.0 Not Applicable Not Applicable

Non-Assessable Cost (City Cost) $22,458.14 $20,573.46 ($1,885) -8.4%

Assessable Units 52.0 52.0 Not Applicable Not Applicable

Total Assessed Amount for Street Improvements $166,831.86 $152,831.45 ($14,000) -8.4%

TOTAL ASSESSED AMOUNT: $166,832 $152,831 ($14,000) -8.4%

TOTAL CITY COST: $595,162 $560,641 ($34,521) -5.8%

TOTAL PROJECT COST: $761,994 $713,473 ($48,521) -6.4%

429 BOND RATE: 4.50% 3.33% -1.17% Not Applicable  
 
  Mr. Aaron Kubasch, 179 Westgate Drive, asked Mr. Saulsbury for clarification on the cost savings 
  in the Westgate Neighborhood Improvement Project.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the cost savings  
  were largely due to the bid prices from the contractors.  The bid prices were lower than estimated 
  in the Feasibility Study for the Project.  Mr. Saulsbury also presented some other minor items that 
  were not completed during the Project that helped decrease the overall costs. 
 
  Mr. Kubasch stated that the final layer of asphalt was added to the streets in the Westgate  
  Neighborhood and asked Mr. Saulsbury what will happen if they find some problem areas.  He  
  continued by asking if the streets could potentially have differently patched asphalt areas where  
  the contractor may have to section part of the street(s) to repair issues that have been identified  
  in the future.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that it is a possibility that the contractor may have to section 
  part of the street(s) to repair issues that have been identified. 
 
  Mr. Kubasch asked when the streets in the Westgate Neighborhood are scheduled to be 
  seal coated so the patched asphalt areas are covered.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the City’s 
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  streets are scheduled to be seal coated through an eight (8) year rotation.  Mr. Saulsbury stated 
  that the general thought process is that the street(s) from curb-to-curb is maintained for   
  functionality purposes not aesthetics purposes. 
   
  Mr. Joe Fiecke, 233 Westgate Terrace, addressed the City Council regarding the condition of  
  some of the curbs in his cul-de-sac because some are cracked and they were not replaced and/or 
  repaired during the improvement Project.  Mr. Fiecke stated that water is still standing in the  
  street near his home and it was his understanding that the improvement Project was going to help 
  alleviate this issue.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the street improvements were designed to address  
  the low street elevation; which has resulted in standing water.  Mr. Saulsbury continued by stating 
  that improvements were designed according to the standards needed to move the standing  
  water.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the streets should be evaluated again in the spring of 2013 and 
  if any additional repairs and/or work need to be done to address the standing water, the   
  contractor would take care of it at that time. 
 
  Mr. Fiecke shared his concerns about how the Winsted Public Works Department snow plows  
  some streets with their pay loader, resulting in damage to the curbs. 
 
  Mr. Saulsbury stated that before the improvement Project began, the curbs in the Westgate  
  Neighborhood were evaluated and only certain curbs were determined to be replaced due to 
  their poor condition.  Mr. Saulsbury continued by stating that they would have liked to replace 
  more curbing; but, to keep assessment costs minimal they only replaced the curbs that were  
  considered to be in the worst condition and where there was settlement and water standing. 
 
  Mr. Fiecke stated that he believes that they should have repaired and/or replaced all the curbing 
  at the time of the improvement Project. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that he has had several conversations with Mr. Fiecke and his neighbor, Mr.  
  Josh Clark, 243 Westgate Terrace, during the improvement Project regarding their concerns. 
  He continued by stating that the City relies on their engineer with this type of Project and several  
  times they discussed that if they could repair and/or replace all the curbing they would; however,  
  it is functioning properly and the goal was to keep the assessed costs down.  Mr. Martens stated 
  that at the initial Public Hearing for the Westgate Neighborhood Improvement Project, the City  
  Council and staff heard repeatedly from residents to keep the assessed costs minimal. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that he and the Public Works Department will work with Mr. Fiecke and Mr.  
  Clark to ensure that the snow plowing is done in such a way that it allows for the water to drain 
  properly from the street located by their property. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked Mr. Saulsbury if there was anything else that could be done to help 
  increase the drainage in Mr. Fiecke’s cul-de-sac.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that additional storm  
  sewer catch basins were added; drain tile was also added to help with the sub-surface drainage;  
  and they replaced the curb where needed to meet the half percent (1/2%) fall. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked Mr. Fiecke if the street drained at all before the improvement Project. 
  Mr. Fiecke and Mr. Saulsbury stated no.  Council Member Ollig stated that the street is draining 
  now, after the improvement Project, but not very fast.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the street has  
  been improved to drain better. 
 
  Mr. Fiecke shared his concerns about how the street is not draining more and believes there 
  should have been additional improvements for better drainage. 
 
  Mr. Saulsbury stated that there were several issues that were causing the drainage problems and 
  each issue was addressed and improved with the Project. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked if the plan is to find a better way of plowing snow in the   
  Westgate Neighborhood so it is less abusive to the street and/or curbs; and also to evaluate the 
  drainage in the spring of 2013.  Mr. Saulsbury stated yes.  Council Member Ollig continued by  
  stating that if the drainage issues still exist, the City should pay for any improvements that are 
  needed to increase the drainage. 
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  Mr. Martens stated that it is difficult to repair the drainage completely.  The elevation issue  
  would mean that the entire Westgate Development would have to be raised.  Mr. Martens 
  continued by stating that the two (2) storm sewer catch basins added, and placement of the snow 
  after plowing, will make a significant impact on increasing the drainage in the area of Mr. Fiecke’s 
  property.  Mr. Martens stated that he plans to work closely with Mr. Fiecke and Mr. Clark to insure 
  that the street in front of their property is draining properly. 
 
  Council Member Ollig encouraged Mr. Fiecke to stay in contact with Mr. Martens regarding the 
  drainage of the street in the area of his property.  Mr. Fiecke stated that he would stay in contact 
  with Mr. Martens.   
 
  Ms. Carol Wolter, 259 Westgate Drive, addressed the City Council.  Ms. Wolter shared her  
  concerns regarding the storm sewer catch basin installed near her property.  She stated that the  
  catch basin appears to be filled with leaves and debris and she is concerned about whether the  
  water will be able to drain into the storm sewer in the spring of 2013.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that  
  the leaves and debris in the catch basin are a maintenance issue.  He stated the new storm  
  sewer catch basins are designed to drain water through leaves and debris; but, the catch basins  
  will need to be cleaned periodically by the Public Works Department. 
 
  Ms. Wolter stated that she also called City Hall to inform them that three (3) electrical boxes 
  located adjacent to her property have the covers missing.  She stated that she also showed  
  the electrical boxes to the Project superintendent, Mr. Art Taylor from Bolton and Menk,   
  Incorporated, and Mr. Taylor stated that he would contact the necessary utility companies.  Ms.  
  Wolter stated that the covers are still missing.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the private utility work is  
  not part of the contract; but, Bolton and Menk, Incorporated will contact the utility companies to 
  have them look at the electrical boxes and secure them.  
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that he will contact TDS Telecom to inquire about whether one  
  (1) of the electrical boxes is TDS Telecom’s and if it is, he will make sure it gets covered. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that he will remind the Public Works Department to make sure the storm  
  sewer catch basins are cleaned out. 
 
  Ms. Lois Fasching, 219 Westgate Drive, addressed the City Council on behalf of her parents,  
  Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Irene Fasching, 307 Westgate Drive.  Ms. Fasching inquired about the  
  information the Proposed Assessment Public Hearing notice that all Westgate Development  
  residents received that stated, “ the Winsted City Council may,…defer the payment of this special 
  assessment for any homestead property owned by a person sixty-five (65) years of age or  
  older…”. 
 
  Mr. Saulsbury stated that Minnesota State Statute does allow the City Council to defer the  
  assessment for any property owner sixty-five (65) years of age or older ; however, this deferment  
  is not included in the City of Winsted’s Assessment Policy. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked City staff to obtain clarification on the assessment deferment for 
  property owners sixty-five (65) years of age or older. 
 
  Council Member Mochinski asked if the City Council could make a decision immediately on the 
  deferment for Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Irene Fasching. 
 
  Council Member Ollig recommended that the deferment request be reviewed and researched by  
  the City staff and any information that they find be presented at a future City Council meeting. 
 
  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the final Assessment Roll for the Westgate Neighborhood Improvement 
  Project does need to be submitted to the McLeod County Auditor-Treasurer by November 30,  
  2012. 
 
  Ms. Lois Fasching asked the City staff to contact her regarding the deferment request for her  
  parents, Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Irene Fasching. 
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  Mr. Martens stated that he did receive a telephone call from Mr. Josh Clark, 243 Westgate  
  Terrace, to discuss the same issues presented by Mr. Joe Fiecke, 233 Westgate Terrace. 

 
 Council Member Ollig motioned to close the Public Hearing.  Council Member Quast 
 seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5-0. 
 
 Council Member Ollig motioned to adopt Resolution R-12-35 to approve the assessment of 
 the Westgate Neighborhood Improvement Project with  the understanding that the issues 
 presented to the City Council by the Westgate Neig hborhood residents at the Public 
 Hearing will be addressed by City staff.  Council Member Mochinski seconded the motion.  
 Motion carried 5-0. 

 
4) No Old Business. 
 
5)  New Business 
 

a)  Ordinance O-12-09 - Rental Housing Ordinance- Z oning Ordinance Amendment 
  

  Mr. Martens stated that at the request of the City’s Building Inspector, the Planning Commission  
  has reviewed proposed changes to the City’s Rental Housing Ordinance.  The changes are  
  related to amending the language for Emergency Escape Openings and adding language in  
  regards to Handrails and Guardrails. 

 
  Mr. Martens stated that the language amendment to Emergency Escape Openings reduces  
  regulations from the existing language by only requiring openings that would have been required  
  at the time of the building construction of the property.  

 
  Mr. Martens stated that the addition of language for Handrails and Guardrails adds a requirement 
  for these features at every exterior and interior flight of stairs having more than four (4) risers. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Planning Commission held a Public Hearing on November 14, 2012  
  on the proposed Ordinance amendments.  There were no comments received at the Public  
  Hearing or prior to the Public Hearing.  
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Planning Commission unanimously approved a Resolution   
  recommending the City Council approve the Ordinance amendments. 

 
 Council Member Quast motioned to adopt Ordinance O -12-09 amending Chapter 14, 
 Section 5 of the Municipal Code of the City of Win sted concerning rental dwelling units 
 minimum standards.  Council Member Schulenberg sec onded the motion. 
 Motion carried 5-0. 
 
b)  Ordinance O-12-10 - Alternative Energy Ordinanc e Adoption 
 

  Mr. Martens stated that throughout the year 2012, at the request of the Planning Commission, a  
  proposed Alternative Energy Ordinance has been discussed.  Although alternative energy  
  systems have not been developed in the City, the Planning Commission wished to address this  
  issue in advance of a possible future conflict.  

 
  Mr. Martens stated that the purpose of the Ordinance is to promote the development of   
  alternative energy systems by creating a clear regulatory path for approving alternative energy  
  systems while remaining conscientious of rights and privileges for all residents.  

 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Ordinance covers the following types of systems: 

�  Ground Source Heat Pumps. 
�  Wind Energy Systems. 
�  Solar Energy Systems. 

 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Planning Commission held a Public Hearing on November 14, 2012  
  on the proposed Ordinance.  There were no comments received at the Public Hearing or prior to  
  the Public Hearing.  
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  Mr. Martens stated that the Commission unanimously approved a Resolution recommending the  
  City Council adopt a new Ordinance Establishing Regulations Concerning Alternative Energy  
  Systems. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that if the proposed Ordinance O-12-10 is adopted by the City Council,  
  alternative energy systems would be regulated by the City of Winsted and an Alternative Energy  
  System Permit would be required prior to installation.  If approved, City staff will be   
  recommending a $30 fee for the Permit in the year 2013 Fee Schedule. 
 

 Council Member Ollig stated that the Planning Commission did do a lot of due diligence when 
 preparing this Alternative Energy Systems Ordinance.  He continued by stating that currently 
 there are no alternative energy systems in the City of Winsted that would be affected by the 
 proposed Ordinance; however, it does provide the City with guidelines if a resident would want to 
 install some type of alternative energy system on their property. 
 
 Council Member Ollig stated that the Planning Commission did review other Alternative Energy 
 Systems Ordinances from cities similar in size to the City of Winsted and complimented them for 
 the good work that they did in preparing the City of Winsted’s Ordinance. 
 
 Council Member Schulenberg motioned to adopt a new  Ordinance O-12-10 establishing 
 regulations concerning alternative energy systems.   Council Member Mochinski 
 seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5-0. 
 
c)  Ordinance O-12-11 - External Solid Fuel-Fired H eating Devices Ordinance Adoption 
 

  Mr. Martens stated that throughout the year 2012, at the request of the Planning Commission, a  
  proposed External Solid Fuel-Fired Heating Devices Ordinance has been discussed.  Although  
  these devices have not been developed in the City of Winsted, the Commission wished to  
  address this issue in advance of a possible future conflict. 

 
  Mr. Martens stated that the purpose of the Ordinance is to promote the public health, safety and  
  welfare and to safeguard the health, comfort, living conditions, safety and welfare of the citizens  
  of Winsted by regulating the air pollution and fire hazards of outdoor fire boilers.  In short, the  
  proposed Ordinance prohibits the use of External Solid Fuel-Fired Heating Devices in most all  
  properties in the City of Winsted. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Ordinance would apply to all outdoor fire boilers within the City of  
  Winsted.  The Ordinance would require outdoor external solid fuel-fired heating devices to be  
  located at least five hundred (500) feet from the nearest building which is not on the same  
  property as the unit. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Ordinance would not apply to the following: 

�  Grilling or cooking food using charcoal, wood, propane or natural gas in cooking or 
grilling appliances. 

�  Burning for the purpose of generating heat in a stove, furnace, fireplace or other heating 
device within a building used for human or animal habitation. 

�  The use of propane, acetylene, natural gas, gasoline or kerosene in a device intended for 
heating, construction or maintenance activities. 

�  Campfires; a small outdoor fire intended for recreation or cooking but not including a fire 
intended for disposal of waste wood or refuse. 

 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Planning Commission held a Public Hearing on November 14, 2012  
  on the proposed Ordinance.  There were no comments received at the Public Hearing or prior to  
  the Public Hearing.  

 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Planning Commission unanimously approved a Resolution   
  recommending the City Council adopt a new Ordinance regulating the burning of solid fuels in  
  external solid fuel-fired heating devices. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that if the City Council adopts the proposed Ordinance O-12-11 for external  
  solid fuel-fired heating devices, the City would require a permit be obtained prior to installation of 
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  an aforementioned device.  If approved, City staff will be recommending a $30 fee for the permit  
  in the year 2013 Fee Schedule. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that the City of Winsted is fortunate to have Planning Commission  
  members who review the information they are presented thoroughly and take it seriously.  He  
  continued by stating that the general welfare of Winsted residents is important to them. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that this Ordinance was one (1) of the goals they established to 
  address in the year 2012 to avoid any issues and/or problems before they happen. 

 
 Council Member Ollig motioned to adopt a new Ordin ance O-12-11 regulating the burning 
 of solid fuels in external solid fuel-fired heatin g devices.  Council Member Quast 
 seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5-0. 
 
 Mayor Stotko stated that the Planning Commission does put a lot of work and effort into the 
 Ordinances they amend and/or establish; and they do it to protect the City.  He continued by 
 publically thanking the Planning Commission for their hard work. 
 

 d) Resolution R-12-36 Site Plan Review – Millerber nd Manufacturing Building Addition – 622-
 6th Street South 

 
  Mr. Martens stated that Millerbernd Manufacturing has requested approval to construct a 49,150  
  square foot addition to an existing building at 622 – 6th Street South.  The plans were submitted  
  to the City Administrator and reviewed by the Building Inspector, City Engineer, Winsted   
  Volunteer Fire Department (WVFD) Chief, and City Administrator.  
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the construction approval requested was time sensitive and the City  
  Administrator approved the building permit with the conditions of meeting requirements submitted 
  by both the City Engineer and WVFD Chief. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that after the building permit was approved, he found that the permit had  
  been issued in error as the City’s Zoning Code required mandatory review by the Planning  
  Commission and City Council due to a threshold requirement that states when, “the development  
  proposed results in a total structural footprint of 25,000 square feet or more in aggregate for the  
  subject parcel”.  Mr. Martens stated that although the footprint of the building is larger than the  
  25,000 square feet maximum allowed, the addition also exceeds the maximum square footage  
  that is allowed; so, it is necessary to complete this review. 
 
  Mr. Martens presented a drawing of the proposed Millerbernd Manufacturing Addition: 
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  Mr. Martens stated that recently, another error has come to his attention. The plans   
  submitted to the City of Winsted had a substantial error in which it was stated that the distance to  
  the next property line to the north from the expansion site was 424 feet.  Mr. Martens continued  
  by stating that this was inaccurate as the property line exists about fifty (50) feet to the north.  The 
  parcel on the other side of that line is also owned by Millerbernd Manufacturing; however, it is not 
  within the current City limits.  This means that a portion of that parcel will need to be annexed into 
  the City limits and should be an added condition to the approval process.  Mr. Martens stated that 
  Millerbernd Manufacturing, McLeod County, and Winsted Township are aware of this issue and  
  are in favor of the annexation. 
 
  Mr. Martens presented the Site Plan for the Millerbernd Manufacturing Addition: 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that after consulting with the City Attorney, he was informed that the Planning  
  Commission and City Council could ratify the approval and the project could continue forward  
  during that process in order not to halt the expansion.  The Planning Commission has   
  recommended approval of the proposed Millerbernd Manufacturing Expansion Project and is now 
  requesting that the City Council ratify the approval with conditions. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the addition is a permitted use and all sections of the City of Winsted’s  
  Zoning Code will be met after the annexation. 
 
  Mr. Martens presented the following proposed conditions: 

�  City Engineer Approval 
�  That the Site Plan meets all requirements and addresses all concerns of the City 

Engineer.  Mr. Martens stated that he has received a letter from the City’s 
Engineer and the majority of requirements and concerns have been addressed. 

�  Winsted Volunteer Fire Department Chief Approval 
�  That the Site Plan meets all requirements of the Winsted Volunteer Fire 

Department Chief.  The WVFD Chief is requiring that an additional fire hydrant 
be installed on the northwest portion of the property.  

�  Annexation 
�  That a portion of Property Identification Number 140100300 be annexed into the 

City of Winsted City limits in order to accommodate the building addition and 
required setback minimums. 

�  Parcel Combination 
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�  That parcels owned by Millerbernd Manufacturing located at 622 - 6th Street 
South be combined into one (1) parcel and recorded with McLeod County. 

 
  Mr. Martens recommended that the City allow Millerbernd Manufacturing to continue with the 

 proposed Project.  He stated that the Building Permit will not be finaled until the aforementioned 
 conditions are met. 

 
  Mr. Martens apologized to the Planning Commission and the City Council for his error in allowing 
  Millerbernd Manufacturing to move forward with the Project before taking the necessary steps 

 for this type of Project approval.  He continued by stating that he has used this as a learning 
 opportunity to not have this type of error occur again and appreciates everyone’s patience. 

 
  Mayor Stotko asked if Millerbernd Manufacturing will be responsible for the costs incurred for the 
  additional fire hydrant.  Mr. Martens stated yes. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked when the City Council will be approving the annexation.  Mr. Martens 
  reviewed the annexation process. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked if construction can begin before the annexation.  Mr. Martens stated 

 that construction has begun. 
 

 Council Member Mochinski motioned to adopt Resolut ion R-12-36 approving the Site Plan  
  to allow construction of a Building Addition at M illerbernd Manufacturing, 622 - 6 th Street  
  South.  Council Member Ollig seconded the motion.   Motion carried 5-0. 

 
 e) Campbell Field Improvement Request – Winsted Wi ldcats 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the Winsted Wildcats have asked the City Council to consider   
  assisting the organization with improvements to Campbell Baseball Field.  The improvements  
  would result in an enhanced seating area on the third (3rd) base line as well as improvements to  
  the third (3rd) base dugout and increased storage.  The improvements would also result in a field  
  that could better accommodate larger crowds associated with hosting tournaments. 
   
  Mr. Martens presented a photograph showing the area of Campbell Baseball Field that the  
  Winsted Wildcats would like to have improved. 
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  Mr. Martens presented drawings detailing the proposed improvements. 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the total project is estimated at $40,000.  The Winsted Wildcats are  
  requesting that the City of Winsted fund fifty percent (50%) of the project up to $20,000 and to  
  finance the remainder through annual payments back to the City.  
 
  Mr. Martens stated that if the City Council should decide to move forward with the project, he  
  would then bring the proposed project to the Park Commission for design review. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the City does not have existing funds allocated in the year 2012 budget to 
  cover the cost of the proposed improvements to Campbell Baseball Field.  He continued by  
  stating that additional funds would need to be appropriated. 
   
  Council Member Ollig stated that the proposed Campbell Baseball Field improvements would 
  address several issues.  One (1) is that it would allow the Winsted Wildcats to host larger regional 
  baseball tournaments.  There is certain criteria that has to be met in order to host this type of  
  regional tournament and the improvements would meet that criteria.  He continued by stating that 
  having a regional baseball tournament would result in increased revenue for the Winsted   
  Wildcats. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that secondly, there is a problem of water running underneath the  
  third (3rd) base dugout from the hill.  The proposed improvements would fix this problem;   
  otherwise, the entire third (3rd) base dugout may have to be replaced in the near future due to  
  damage from the running water. 
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  Council Member Ollig stated that the Winsted Wildcats do not have the $40,000 to complete 
  the improvement project to Campbell Baseball Field; but, they could afford to reimburse the City 
  a certain amount each year. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that the request of the Winsted Wildcats is to have the City fund the  
  entire $40,000 and then they would reimburse the City for $20,000.  He continued by stating that  
  another option would be that the Winsted Wildcats reimburse the City $30,000 over a period of  
  ten (10) years.   
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that it is an improvement to a City park and the Park is not 
  only used by the Winsted Wildcats.  It is also used by other schools and organizations. 
 
  Council Member Schulenberg asked what the Winsted Wildcat’s timeline would be for the  
  proposed improvements.  Council Member Ollig stated that they would like to begin construction  
  in January, 2013.  Council Member Ollig stated that they would like to have everything done by  
  spring of 2013 before the tournament season. 
 
  Council Member Mochinski asked if the proposed improvements were completed, would it  
  guarantee that the Winsted Wildcats would be able to host a regional baseball tournament at 
  Campbell Baseball Field. 
   
  Council Member Ollig stated that it allows the Winsted Wildcats to apply to host a regional  
  tournament.  He continued by stating that members of the Winsted Wildcats Board do believe 
  that the improvements to Campbell Baseball Field would guarantee that a regional baseball 
  tournament would be held in Winsted. 
 
  Council Member Mochinski asked if there were other design options for the third (3rd) base 
  dugouts. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that the proposed design would allow more people to attend 
  the games at Campbell Baseball Field and also see the entire field better.  It would correct 
  the drainage issues under the third (3rd) base dugout and gives the Field a little more class. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that the design was created by RAM Buildings, Incorporated. 
 
  Mayor Stotko asked how much money was appropriated in the year 2013 Park Improvement  
  Budget.  Mr. Martens stated approximately $4,000 to $5,000. 
 
  Council Member Quast asked if the Winsted Wildcats had this same type of financing   
  arrangement for Campbell Baseball Field improvements in the past with the City.  Council  
  Member Ollig stated yes. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that there are other improvement projects that the Winsted Wildcats 
  are planning for; but, to make Campbell Baseball Field “tournament ready”  is the biggest 
  improvement that needs to be completed. 
 
  Aaron Kubasch, 179 Westgate Drive asked where the drain tile is currently located.  Council  
  Member Ollig stated that he is not certain where the drain tile is currently located.  He continued  
  by stating that he does know that the proposed improvement project includes new drain tile to  
  redirect the water so it is not draining under the third (3rd) base dugout. 
 
  Council Member Quast stated that the number of people coming to watch the Winsted Wildcats 
  games has increased dramatically over the past few years. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that because he is on the Winsted Wildcats Board, he will not be  
  voting on the proposed funding request to make improvements at the Campbell Baseball Field.   
  He continued by stating that the Winsted Wildcats are not asking the City to fund the entire  
  improvement project; but, they are asking for the City to fund the $40,000 and they would  
  reimburse the City for $20,000 to $30,000. 
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  Mayor Stotko asked if the proposed improvement project is approved by the City Council, would  
  the Winsted Wildcats be required to obtain a second bid. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that the Winsted Wildcats would probably have to obtain another  
  bid; but, RAM Buildings, Incorporated, has already agreed to do most of the improvement work at 
  a reduced cost. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that he does not think that a second bid would be necessary because the City 
  is not the purchaser; the Winsted Wildcats would be the purchaser.  He continued by stating that  
  he will review the City of Winsted’s Purchasing Policy to determine if a second bid is required. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that if the City Council would decide to move forward with the improvement  
  project, he would recommend that they approve it with the condition that the City Engineer review 
  the proposed plan. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that the actual improvement project cost is approximately $36,000  
  and an additional $4,000 was included in the total cost to have the City Engineer review the plan. 
 
  Mr. Martens also recommended that the Campbell Baseball Field Improvement Project be  
  approved with the condition that the Park Commission approve the proposed improvements. 
 
  Mayor Stotko asked how the City would fund the $40,000.  Mr. Martens stated that he has not  
  had much of an opportunity to review a possible funding source.  He continued by presenting  
  some funding options. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked if the Revolving Loan Fund through the Winsted Area Chamber of  
  Commerce could be used to fund the improvement project.  Mr. Martens stated that the Revolving 
  Loan Fund may be another funding option for the Campbell Baseball Field improvement project.   
  He continued by stating that the funding would be in the form of a loan and the Winsted Wildcats  
  would have to repay the loan.  Council Member Ollig stated that the City could fund $10,000 of  
  the improvement project and the Revolving Loan Fund could provide the Winsted Wildcats with 
  a $30,000 loan.  
 
  Council Member Schulenberg asked Council Member Ollig approximately how much additional 
  revenue a regional baseball tournament would generate for the Winsted Wildcats.  Council  
  Member Ollig stated that it is approximately $5,000 to $7,000. 
 
  Council Member Mochinski shared his concerns about how vague the improvement project  
  drawings are and therefore does not feel comfortable approving this project tonight. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that the Winsted Wildcats did not have the funds available to  
  prepare engineered drawings.  He continued by stating that if the City Council does not want 
  to approve the improvement project until they are presented with engineered drawings, then 
  the Winsted Wildcats will need to have the drawings done by an engineer and/or architect. 
 
  Council Member Mochinski stated that he feels that the improvement project drawings presented  
  are too incomplete for the City Council to make a decision on spending $40,000.  
 
  Council Member Mochinski stated that he is also uncomfortable with the fact that the City is  
  uncertain where the funding will be coming from.  He continued by stating that the City has made  
  several budget cuts recently; but, then the City is asked to spend $40,000 on a new dugout.  He  
  stated that the City Council has to ask themselves if this is the right way to do this. 
 
  Council Member Quast stated that she agrees with what Council Member Mochinski is stating;  
  but, the improvement project is more than just dugouts.  Council Member Mochinski stated that 
  if you look at the list of expenditures, the majority of the improvements are for the third (3rd)  
  base dugout. 
 
  Council Member Ollig stated that all of the costs for the improvement project are relative to the  
  third (3rd) base dugout; but, the idea of doing it is to correct the seating problem that exists. 
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  Council Member Ollig stated that the original cost to complete the improvements was   
  approximately $60,000; but, RAM Buildings, Incorporated was willing to cut their costs to 
  reduce the total cost for the improvement project to $36,000. 
 
  Council Member Mochinski stated that the City Council should also be receiving more information 
  on the proposed improvements to the drainage before making a decision. 
 
  Mayor Stotko stated that he would like Mr. Martens to present possible funding sources for  
  the Campbell Baseball Field improvements at the December 4, 2012 Regular City Council  
  meeting. 
 
  Council Member Ollig motioned to table this item un til the December 4, 2012 Regular City  
  Council meeting, that a representative from the W insted Wildcats be in attendance at that  
  meeting, and that the City Administrator present possible funding sources for the   
  Campbell Baseball Field Improvement Project.  
 
  Council Member Quast asked if the City Engineer could design the plans for the improvement  
  project.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the City Engineer would not typically design the plans for this 
  type project.  He continued by stating that the City Engineer would require engineered drawings 
  from the Winsted Wildcats and then he would review them.  Mr. Saulsbury stated that the  
  structural drawings for the proposed seating deck would have to be designed to be structurally 
  sufficient for the number of spectators that the Winsted Wildcats are proposing that it would hold. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the improvement project would also require a building permit from the  
  City of Winsted; so, the drawings would also be a reviewed by the City’s Building Inspector. 
 
  Council Member Schulenberg seconded the motion.  Mo tion carried 5-0. 

 
6) Department Report 
 

a) Building Inspector 
 
  Mr. Rob Beckfeld, Metro West Inspection Services, Incorporated, reported on the following: 

�  Year-to-date the City of Winsted has issued eighty seven (87) building permits.  They include 
decks, re-roofs, new siding, garages, sheds and other maintenance type permits.  There 
have not been any new house construction building permits.  There have also been several 
commercial building permits issued in the year 2012.  

�  Update on the newly constructed Casey’s General Store. 
�  Update on the Tetra Pak addition. 
 

  Council Member Schulenberg asked if eighty seven (87) building permits is average compared 
  to surrounding communities.  Mr. Beckfeld presented the number of building permits that some 
  of the surrounding communities have issued. 
 
  Council Member Quast asked if some of the smaller cities located near Winsted have been  
  issuing new house construction building permits.  Mr. Beckfeld stated that Montrose, Minnesota 
  has issued some new house construction building permits; Waverly, Minnesota and Howard  
  Lake, Minnesota have not.  He continued by stating that the majority of new house construction 
  building permits are for houses being built on foreclosed lots.  Mr. Beckfeld stated that contractors 
  are obtaining the foreclosed lots at a discount. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked if there is still a large number of foreclosed houses for sale. 
  Mr. Beckfeld stated that the number of foreclosed homes for sale has decreased.   
 
7) No Organization Report. 
 
8) Open Forum 
 

a) Luce Line State Trail 
 
 Aaron Kubasch, 179 Westgate Drive, asked for an update on the proposal to pave the Luce Line 
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 State Trail. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that McLeod County Board of Commissioner’s held a Public Hearing to  
  discuss local funding of $500,000 to assist with costs to pave the Luce Line State Trail.  He  
  continued by stating that the Board voted four (4) to one (1) in favor of providing local funding of  
  $500,000 to assist with costs to pave the Trail.  The approval was contingent on the City of  
  Winsted and the City of Hutchinson, Minnesota also having a contribution. 
 
  Mr. Martens stated that the City of Winsted contribution will be discussed at the December 4,  
  2012 Regular City Council meeting.  He continued by stating that the amount of the City’s 
  contribution was discussed at a City Council Work Session and the City Council decided to 
  move forward with a contribution of $100,000. 
 
  Council Member Ollig asked how much the City of Hutchinson has agreed to contribute to the  
  paving of the Trail.  Mr. Martens stated that the City of Hutchinson has agreed to contribute 
  $750,000.  He continued by stating that the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources (MN  
  DNR) would also contribute a large amount to help fund the paving of the Trail. 
 
  Mayor Stotko stated that this is a one (1) time contribution from the City of Winsted. 
 
  Mr. Kubasch asked how the City will be funding the $100,000.  Mr. Martens stated that 
  the City has excess bond funds of approximately $107,000 and they would be used to fund 
  the paving of the Luce Line State Trail. 
   
9) No Announcements. 
 
10) Adjournment  

 
Council Member Quast motioned to adjourn the meetin g.  Council Member Schulenberg seconded 

` the motion.  Motion carried 5-0. 
 

 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 
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